Council Work Session
February 6, 2013
Council Chambers
The regular monthly Work Session of Newtown Borough Council was called to order at 7:00 P.M. on Wednesday, February 6, 2013, by President of Council Robert Walker. 
Present were Councillors Auerweck, King, Machion, Walker and Warren; Mayor O’Brien and Solicitor Bolla. Councillor Burke and Engineer Canales were excused.
Amendments to the Agenda

There were no amendments to the agenda.
Public to be Heard
No one wished to be heard at this time.

Steeple View Recommendations – Mark Craig
Planning Commission Chairman Mark Craig explained the Commission’s review process for the Steeple View project, noting that the Commission had actually reviewed the project at three separate meetings, making suggestions to the applicant after each review.  Mr. Craig reminded Council that a decision was made several years ago not to allow Preliminary/Final approvals. The reason being that after preliminary review and addressing some of the “will comply” issues, the plan might somewhat change. After the second review of the plan, and considering that there were outstanding issues related to Penn Street and trees, the Planning Commission still felt that Preliminary approval was appropriate.  However, after the third review and the addressing of several issues involving removal of/proposed planting of/fee-in-lieu of trees and Penn Street, the Planning Commission recommended granting all nine waivers, including a recommendation that Council grant Preliminary/Final approval.  SALDO requires 10% of parking lot area to include islands.  Since this is an existing parking lot, which will change when the entire project is completed, the Planning Commission agreed, at the suggestion of the Shade Tree Commission, to require the planting of nine trees, in place of the island requirement.  In addition, the applicant will be required to pay a fee-in-lieu to remove trees on the project site.  Mr. Smith clarified that regardless of what decision the state makes regarding privatizing of the liquor stores and/or remodeling of the existing State Store space, he will still move forward with the Steeple View project as a retail space.  Mr. King said that, speaking personally, any change in use of the project for a new State Store might change his view of the plans.  Mr. Warren asked Shade Tree Chairman Ted Schmidt if he agreed to the proposed tree plans and Mr. Schmidt responded that he did.  In response to Mr. Walker’s question to the Solicitor regarding Preliminary/Final approval, Mr. Bolla noted that Council would simply need to approve a waiver allowing the joint approval, rather than separate Preliminary approval and Final approval.  Mr. King questioned review of the back of the building by HARB, but Mr. Duffy explained that since the back is not visible from a public street, only from a private street, it would not be subject to HARB review. Council will consider approval at the next Council meeting.
Act 537 Plan – Robert Walker

Mr. Walker reported that Warren Gormley of the Newtown Bucks County Joint Municipal Authority reviewed the updated Act 537 Plan and was satisfied with the content.  The Plan was submitted to the Bucks County Planning Commission and to the Newtown Borough Planning Commission for their review.
Budget & Finance – Robert Walker & Charles Machion
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Machion, seconded by Councillor Auerweck, and carried unanimously, to accept the Professional Services invoices for the month of December 2012, subject to audit.
Snow/Salt Update – Robert Walker

Mr. Walker reported that due to the ice and snowstorms in the first two months of 2013, the Borough has used 88 tons of salt from the pre-purchased salt.  He also noted that during the budget process, a comparison was made of three other snow removal contractors and, by a wide margin, Scotts All Seasons is still the lowest cost provider of snow removal service.  The comparisons are available to anyone from Council who wish to review them. 
Solicitor’s Report – William J. Bolla
The Solicitor had nothing additional to report.
Old Business

The Mayor is looking into a possible change in e-mail providers for Council, noting that the new website provider charges a certain cost per 1000 e-mails.  He will compare the possible cost to the Borough before making a recommendation.

New Business
Mayor O’Brien presented the Special Events Form for Arbor Day.  The event is scheduled on April 26, 2013, at Brian Gregg Memorial Park, with a rain date of April 29, 2013.  Council had no issues with the application. 
Public to be Heard
No one wished to be heard at this time.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:47 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,

Marcia M. Scull

Borough Secretary
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